
14TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
July 8, 2018 

   
 

MONDAY:  

 Our Lady’s Prayer Group after the 9:00 a.m. Mass. 
 Grupo de Evangelizacion, 7:30 p.m.  
 

TUESDAY:  
 FARMERS MASS has been postponed until Tuesday, July 17. 
 Ultreya, 7:30 p.m. 
 

THURSDAY:  
 Hora Santa, 6:00 p.m.  
 

FRIDAY: 
 REUNIÓN PARA LA FIESTA MEXICANA A LAS 7:30 p.m. 

 
SATURDAY:  

 Sacrament of Reconciliation, 3:15-4:30 p.m. (or by appointment during the week) 
 Vigil Mass: 5:00 p.m. ( en español); 7:00 p.m. (English).  

 

POR FAVOR, controlen a sus niños en el templo, que no estén 

jugando, corriendo o haciendo nada. Enseñenles a comportarse 
dignamente y a respetar el lugar sagrado. 

PLEASE CONTROL YOUR CHILDREN in the church. Teach them to 

behave with dignity and respect in this holy place. Please do not allow 
them to run around and disrupt other meetings that are taking place.  

 

RAFFLE: The High School Youth will be selling raffle 

tickets for a chance to win an ice chest, fishing pole, 
folding chair, and more! Tickets are only $1.00, but the more you buy, the better the odds! 

Thank you to Anthony and Tina Gonzalez of Quincy Hardware and Lumber for donating the 
items for the raffle. The proceeds will help offset the cost of the Steubenville Retreat in Spokane at the end 
of the month. Please support their efforts.   
 

FUNERAL DINNER HELP: Thank you to all who helped in any way with the funeral dinners we have had 

recently. Special thanks to Irma and her kitchen crew for their hard work. If you haven’t been called in the 
last couple of months to donate, you might make sure Irma has a working phone number for you! Thanks.. 

 

THE CAMBRIDGE PRAYER SERVICE: Sunday, July 22 it is our turn to lead the prayer service at the 

Cambridge. Please mark your calendar and plan to join us! 

THE ANNUAL CATHOLIC 
CAMPAIGN FOR HUMAN 

DEVELOPMENT 
COLLECTION IS NEXT 

WEEKEND. Envelopes are in 

the narthex. With your gift, you 
help community organizations 
change existing structures of 

poverty and build an economy 
based on justice and the 

dignity of the human person. 



2018 CHAMPION OF CATHOLIC EDUCATION - SPECIAL HONOREE: 
MSGR JOHN ECKER: Sixty years ago, Msgr. Ecker came to the Yakima Diocese from 

Boston and stayed to serve the people of the Yakima Valley. For thirty-three of those years, 
Msgr. Ecker has served as school pastor for St. Paul Cathedral School. In 2017, he assisted with 

the school move and renaming to Christ the Teacher to ensure that the legacy of Catholic education in Yakima would 
continue long into the future. Msgr. Ecker will be honored during the Celebration of Faith Saturday, October 13, 2018 at 
the Yakima Convention Center. $110/person; $1100/table.  Register by calling 509-972-3732 or by email at 
jchapman@cwcatholicfoundation.org. 

 

HOLY SPIRIT PARISH OFFERS MIDDLE SCHOOL CAMP: All incoming sixth- through 

ninth-graders are invited to grow in faith and have fun at Camp Breakaway, July 30 through August 
3, at Camp Touchet in Dayton, Washington.  Sponsored by Youth Ministry at Holy Spirit Parish in 
Kennewick, Camp Breakaway first began in July 2000. The experience offers prayer and worship, 

hiking, campfires, crafts and music.  The cost is $175 after June 30.  To register or learn more, contact Pat Moore at 
(509) 735-8558 or pat@holyspiritkennewick.org or visit the parish website:  holyspiritkennewick.org.  

 

ONGRESO CATOLICO DE SANACION Y MILAGROS, Experiencia de Fe 2018: Agosto 11 y 12, St. 

Joseph Catholic Church, Kennewick. Información: José Nunez, 509-205-7905; o 
mdjkennewick@gmail.com 

 

CENTRAL WASHINGTON CATHOLIC YOUTH CAMP! For kids 10 – 18, August 19th - 24th at YMCA Camp 

Dudley, west of Yakima near White Pass! For more info and to 
make reservations, see our website, cwcyc.org. Questions? Call 
Mike, 509-699-1235. DEADLINE TO REGISTER IS JUNE 30! 
 

EL CAMPAMENTO JUVENIL DE WASHINGTON 
CENTRAL! Para chamacos 10-18 años,  de Agosto 19 al 24 en el 

YMCA Camp Dudley, al Oeste de Yakima cerca de la Cima White 
Pass. Para mas informes y h acer reservaciones, vea el sitio web, 
cwcyc.org.  Preguntas? Llame a Martha, 509-888-2051. íEL 
ÚLTIMO DÍA PARA REGISTRARSE ES EL 30 DE JUNIO! 

 

Message from Our Lady Queen of Peace, 

given to Mirjana Dragicevic Soldo for non-believers, July 2, 2018: “Dear children, I am 
the mother of all of you and, therefore, do not be afraid because I hear your prayers. 

I know that you seek me and that is why I am praying to my Son for you, my Son 
who is united with the Heavenly Father and the Holy Spirit-the Paraclete-my Son 

who leads souls to the Kingdom from where He came, the Kingdom of peace and 
light. My children, you are given the freedom to choose, but, as a mother, I implore you to choose the 

freedom for the good. You, with pure and simple souls comprehend-even if sometimes you do not understand the 
words and within yourselves you feel what the truth is. 
My children, do not lose the truth and true life so as to follow the false one. By life in truth, the Kingdom of Heaven 
enters into your hearts, and that is the Kingdom of peace, love and harmony. Then, my children, there will not be the 
selfishness which distances you from my Son. There will be love and understanding for your neighbors. Because, 
remember, again I repeat to you, to pray also means to love others, your neighbors, and to give yourself to them. 

Love and give in my Son, and then He will work in you and for you. My children, ceaselessly think of my Son and love 
Him immeasurably and you will have true life, and that will be for eternity. Thank you, apostles of my love. ” 

C 

WORSHIP IN THE PARK 
Everyone is welcome to a time of praise 

and fellowship Sunday, July 22nd   
10:00 a.m. at Reiman-Simmons Historical 

Park 
     Bring the family, friends and your lawn 

chairs. 
Enjoy a picnic barbeque after worship!  

All are invited. 

mailto:jchapman@cwcatholicfoundation.org
https://mail.ifiber.tv/webmail/src/compose.php?send_to=pat@holyspiritkennewick.org
http://holyspiritkennewick.org/


MINISTERS FOR NEXT WEEK 

Saturday - Lectors: Patrick and Laura Escure; Eucharistic Ministers: Bernie Ovenell and Ann Wolfe 

Sunday - Lectors: Elena Ybarra and Kaleb Krautscheid; Eucharistic Ministers: Sam/Amy Krautscheid, Anika 

Krautscheid, Sofia Olivares, Rick Garces, Joan Schuler 

 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION, July 1: $5248.00 

 

 

EUCHARISTIC MIRACLE IN BUENOS AIRES:  The 

 most recent Eucharistic miracle recognized by the Church 
 authorities occurred in 1996 in the capital of Argentina–Buenos Aires. 
A consecrated Host becomes flesh and blood…. At seven o’clock in 
the evening on August 18, 1996, Fr. Alejandro Pezet was saying Holy 
Mass at a Catholic church in the commercial center of Buenos Aires. 
As he was finishing distributing Holy Communion, a woman came up 
to tell him that she had found a discarded host on a candleholder at 
the back of the church. On going to the spot indicated, Fr. Alejandro saw the defiled Host. Since he was unable to 
consume it, he placed it in a container of water and put it away in the tabernacle of the chapel of the Blessed 
Sacrament. 

On Monday, August 26, upon opening the tabernacle, he saw to his amazement that the Host had turned into a bloody 
substance. He informed Cardinal Jorge Bergoglio (Auxiliary Bishop at that time, now Pope Francis), who gave 
instructions that the Host be professionally photographed. The photos were taken on September 6. They clearly show 
that the Host, which had become a fragment of bloodied flesh, had grown significantly in size. For several years the Host 
remained in the tabernacle, the whole affair being kept a strict secret. Since the Host suffered no visible decomposition, 
Cardinal Bergoglio decided to have it scientifically analyzed. 

On October 5, 1999, in the presence of the Cardinal’s representatives, Dr. Castanon took a sample of the bloody 
fragment and sent it to New York for analysis. Since he did not wish to prejudice the study, he purposely did not inform 
the team of scientists of its provenance. One of these scientists was Dr. Frederic Zugiba, the well-known cardiologist and 
forensic pathologist. He determined that the analyzed substance was real flesh and blood containing human DNA. 
Zugiba testified that, “the analyzed material is a fragment of the heart muscle found in the wall of the left ventricle close 
to the valves. This muscle is responsible for the contraction of the heart. It should be borne in mind that the left cardiac 
ventricle pumps blood to all parts of the body. The heart muscle is in an inflammatory condition and contains a large 
number of white blood cells. This indicates that the heart was alive at the time the sample was taken. It is my contention 
that the heart was alive, since white blood cells die outside a living organism. They require a living organism to sustain 
them. Thus, their presence indicates that the heart was alive when the sample was taken. What is more, these white 
blood cells had penetrated the tissue, which further indicates that the heart had been under severe stress, as if the 
owner had been beaten severely about the chest.” 

Two Australians, journalist Mike Willesee and lawyer Ron Tesoriero, witnessed these tests. Knowing where sample had 
come from, they were dumbfounded by Dr. Zugiba’s testimony. Mike Willesee asked the scientist how long the white 
blood cells would have remained alive if they had come from a piece of human tissue, which had been kept in water. 
They would have ceased to exist in a matter of minutes, Dr. Zugiba replied. The journalist then told the doctor that the 
source of the sample had first been kept in ordinary water for a month and then for another three years in a container of 
distilled water; only then had the sample been taken for analysis. Dr. Zugiba’s was at a loss to account for this fact. 
There was no way of explaining it scientifically, he stated. Only then did Mike Willesee inform Dr. Zugiba that the 
analyzed sample came from a consecrated Host (white, unleavened bread) that had mysteriously turned into bloody 
human flesh. Amazed by this information, Dr. Zugiba replied, “How and why a consecrated Host would change its 
character and become living human flesh and blood will remain an inexplicable mystery to science—a mystery totally 
beyond her competence.” 

COMING UP….  
August 5th: Priest vs. 

Seminarian Soccer Match. (5:00 
p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Marquette 

Stadium – Yakima). 
August 11th: Ride D’Vine for 

Catholic Charities Yakima in the 
Diocese of Yakima. 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pope_Francis


 

ACHEL’S VINEYARD: If you love a woman who experienced abortion before you met her, you might find your 

current relationship with her is being impacted by some of her symptoms. We invite you to explore offering the 
retreat to your wife as a gift and assure her that you would like to accompany her as she goes to deal with this 

painful event in her history. If God is calling you to hope and healing OR to minister to those in need of hope and 
healing here in our local community, please contact Lisa Petersen (509-421-7847 or lisapetersen65@gmail.com)for 
more information. Your call will be kept completely confidential. 

VIÑEDO DE RAQUEL Si usted ama a una mujer quien a experimentado aborto antes de conocerla, podría 

enterarse que su actual relación con ella está siendo impactada por algunos de sus síntomas. Le invitamos a que explore 
ofrecer el retiro a su esposa como un regalo, dígale que a usted le gustaría acompañarla cuando ella vaya a enfrentar 
ese doloroso evento en su historia. Lo esta llamando Dios a esperanza y sanación O a ministrar a aquéllos en necesidad 
de esperanza y sanación aquí en nuestra comunidad local, por favor llame a Lisa Petersen (509-421-7847 ó 
lisapetersen65@gmail.com) para más información. Su llamada será extríctamente  confidencial.          

 

 

R 


